#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

February 3, 2019

#### STUDENTS ...

**All students** are invited to meet downstairs in the Cardinal Room at 10:30 AM for free breakfast pizza. **Student Fellowship** is held on Wednesdays at 8:30 PM in the MLC Student Center. Join us for songs, Bible study, and a snack.

# TODAY...

**In our prayers:** Carl Hanson's mother passed away.

**Today is Mite Box Sunday.** Please put your contribution in a plain envelope and take it to the church office. Make your checks out to "Women of Memorial".

The Sunday Adult Bible Class continues our study of Nehemiah at 10 AM in the MLC Student Center.

**Please pick up your envelopes from the church office.** If anyone would like offering envelopes please let Judy know by leaving the information in the office.

The pastors are taking turns conducting worship at Trinity Lutheran Church in State Center. They will not be available for 8:30 AM service and education hour. This Sunday Pastor Dave is conducting worship at Trinity. Trinity hopes to get a candidate from the seminary to be placed in early summer.

**Powerful Giving with your Smartphone:** With GivePlus Church, you can use your smartphone to give anytime, anywhere! Download the FREE app on your Apple or Android phone. Make one-time or recurring donations using your debit/credit card or checking/savings account. Log in or donate as a guest. Securely and conveniently manage donations using Touch ID/Fingerprint, PIN or password. **To give through the app, search your phone's app store for "GivePlus Church".** Use the 10 Digit GivePlus Text # 515-379-8204.

### **UPCOMING...**

**Fermenting the Faith,** a special Bible study for graduate students and young professionals, meets in the Iowa State Room at Olde Main on Tuesdays at 8:00 PM.

**HS Youth will meet** at the church at 10 AM on Saturday to go Snowtubing. They will return by 1 PM. **How do we interpret the Bible?** A four week class will be held on Wednesdays in February at 7 PM in the MLC Student Center. We will look at the tools we use to help us study the Scriptures.

**Next Sunday** is our Mission Sunday. Pastor Max Phillips, a former executive at Qwest, pastor at Zion-Christ Church in Ogden and Bouton, and director of the Perry Lutheran Homes and Lutheran Family Services will be here as guest preacher and to talk about the efforts to start elder care in Haiti. Our Sunday School will take the classes to special "stations" to learn about cooking and music in mission countries and to "Skype" with the Grulke family in Botswana, Africa.

We pray for Judy Newhouse, our coordinator of international student ministry as she travels to Hong Kong to set up new sites for the mission teams that travel each winter and summer to Kong Kong.

# OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE, STUDY, AND CONNECT...

**Volunteers are needed for Altar & Chancel.** It involves a one month commitment to help prepare the altar for our services. With four people per month it doesn't take much time, is very flexible, and you get to know some wonderful people. If you would like to help, please contact Brenda Smith at 515-292-8718 or mooncat1463@gmail.com.

**International Student Ministry...**Contact Judy at <a href="mailto:ISM.MLChurch@gmail.com">ISM.MLChurch@gmail.com</a> if you are interested in serving as a teacher for the advanced English class on Mondays next semester.

**If you would like to be a conversation partner** that meets approximately 2 times per month for one hour then call Judy and she will match you up with someone who wants to practice their English.

**Due to the adverse weather,** we ask that those healthier and younger park at the Memorial Union ramp or at available parking on the parking lots of Chamberlain. For those who have trouble on ice, please park by the sidewalk which goes across the southeast lawn into the basement of the church and use the elevator to the first floor.